
 
  CITY OF WAUKESHA 

                       Administration 
         201 Delafield Street, Waukesha, WI 53188             

  Tel: 262.524.3701 fax: 262.524.3899 
   www.ci.waukesha.wi.us 

 
 

_____________________________________________________________________________ 
 

www.ci.waukesha.wi.us 
 

Buildings and Grounds ID Number: 

ID#17-0875 

Date: 
6/5/2017 

Submitted By: 
Fred Abadi, P.E. Public Works Director 

City Administrator Approval: 
Kevin Lahner, City Administrator    

Finance Department Review: 
Rich Abbott, Finance Director   RA 

City Attorney’s Office Review: 
Brian Running, City Attorney     

Subject:  Consider modifying the intersection of Market Pl. and Waterview Ln. to be an All-Way stop. 

 

Details: 

This item was referred by Ald. Manion.  City staff have been working with concerned residents on Market Place 
who have brought many concerns forward about speeding on Market Place near Waterview Lane.  There is a 
history of studies and measures that engineering staff conducted to review this issue.  Staff conducted a speed 
study in 2015 and 2017 and neither study supported any evidence of excessive and continuous speeding on 
Market Place.  Residents have now requested an All-Way stop be installed at Market Place and Waterview Lane.  
Public Works staff do not support the installation of an all way stop at this intersection to control speeding.  
Previous speed study results or traffic volumes do not support an All-Way stop. 

 
 

Options & Alternatives:  

Since 2015, other measures were implemented to reinforce the statutory speed limit of 25 MPH on Market Place.  
Speed limit signs were installed in multiple locations on Market Place and a stop sign was installed on the 
northbound direction of Waterview Lane at Market Place to reinforce a stop condition for northbound drivers. 

 
 

Financial Remarks: 

If approved, the cost of installing signs for an All Way stop will be about $250 total and would be covered by the 
2017 B&G Sign Budget (3310.54140).   
 

 

Executive Recommendation: 
 
The Public Works Department does not support installation of an All-Way stop at this location and recommends 
the committee deny this request. 
 

 


